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Hello to all1 

We are so excited at what God is doing. in 
this new year1 The Video Bible school is 
about to go into full operation in 8 
different locations throughout Mexico, from 
the border to the capital. We are also 
sending the first 20-hour course to the 
countries of Nicaragua and Honduras. This 
is just the beginning. The manual to 
accompany the 20 hours of teaching is 
finally complete, professionally 
illustrated, and typeset. We are believing 
for the funds to print it. 

This is the first course of many more to 
come that will reach out from the United 
States to the ends of the Spanish world with 
God's word. With this, we will see by God's 
grace, multiplication as men of God become 
founded and able to lead the church that God 
is raising up in the dramatic move of the 
Holy Spirit happening right now in Central 
and South America. 

Our 98 year old neighbor 
15 YEARS111 

On December 6th, Lee and I celebrated our SHOUT STUFF 
15th wedding anniversary. We drove to a 
restaurant and Lee bravely ordered seafood 
chowder once again. We had seafood chowder 
last year for our anniversary, and I will 
never forget the experience of looking into 
the bowl and seeing the food looking back at 
me. Tentacles of octopus 1/2 inch thick, 
complete with suction cups, were draped over 
the edges of the bowl as shrimp peered at me 
from among the carrots and crab claws. This 
time though, the food was fresh and well 
prepared and we had a pleasant dinner 
together. We share the date of December 6th 
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with our son, Josh, who was born on our second anniversary to the very hour 
of our wedding. 

BUILDING UPDATE 

The studio is now under roof and, Lord willing, it will be completed by the 
first week of summer, and ready for the studio equipment. We really look 
forward to the completion of the offices and storage space so that we can 
move the operations of the Video Bible school into their permanent home. 

PRAY. . . 
1. That God will give us favor with the Mexican people and 

officials. 

2. Construction will continue without mishap or accident. 

3. God will provide funds for completing the studio and buying the 
equipment. 

4. Funds for legal fees for incorporation in Mexico ($1,240.00). 

5. Funds for printing the study guides. 

As we enter another New Year, Lee and I are grateful for your prayers and 
support that keep us going here in Mexico. 

In His Service, 

-- Every month thecost of 
construction exceeds what 
we receive in support. Our 
personal savings have been 
depleted. Please pray and 
stand with us! 

Address in Mexico: 
APDO 718 
45900 Chapala 
Jalisco, Mexico 
Tele~hone: 011-52-376-3-07-66 


